
Register Reference: SD22A/0140     
 
Development :  Retention for 12 metre high telecommunications support structure 
carrying telecommunications equipment together with existing equipment containers and 
associated equipment within a fenced compound as previously granted under SD10A/0180. 
The development will continue to form part of Eircom Limited's existing and future 
telecommunications and broadband network. 
 
 
 
Location :  Coolmine Road, Rathcoole, Co Dublin 
 
Applicant : Eircom Ltd 
 
App. Type: Permission  
 
Planning Officer:       
 
The above proposal is acceptable to the Health Service Executive – South Western Area, 
Tallaght, Environmental Health Officer’s Department, subject to the following condition(s): 
 

1. This permission is for a period of 5 years from the date of this grant of planning 
permission. The telecommunications structure and related ancillary structures shall 
then be removed unless, prior to the end of the period, planning permission shall have 
been granted for their retention for a further period by the Planning Authority or by An 
Bord Pleanala on appeal. 
 
Reason: To enable the impact of the development to be reassessed, having regard 
to advances in technology and design of radio equipment and antennae, changes in 
the design of support structures, more stringent or other standards, if considered 
more appropriate, during the period of five years and to circumstances then 
prevailing. 

 
2. Monitoring to determine the adherence to the guidelines of the International Non-

Ionising Radiation Committee of the International Radiological Protection Association, 
under the auspices of the WHO and the European Pre standard RNV 50166-2 Human 
Exposure to Magnetic Fields-High Frequency (10KHz to 300GHz) promulgated by 
CENELEC, the European Committee for Electro technical standardisation shall be 
made immediately before the site is brought into commission and thereafter at yearly 
intervals by a competent authority, using up-to-date monitoring equipment. The results 
of all monitoring shall be available for inspection by the Planning Authority and/or other 
appropriate body. 
 
Reason: In the interests of public health. 

 
 
Gillian Wynne                   2nd June 2022 
Senior Environmental Health Officer 
 
 
David O’Brien 
Principal Environmental Health Officer   2nd June 2022 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 


